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Burnaby Tennis Club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Wednesday April 13, 2016

Present:

David Yang – Club Manager (DY)

Graham Youde – Operations Director (GY)

Val Cuthbert, Secretary (VC) 

Barb Docherty, Junior Development (BD)

George McLachrie - President (GM)

Mike Hopkins (MH), Membership Director (MH)

David Pel, Treasurer (DP)
Mary Flynn, Women’s League Director (MF)

Tony Mazzucco – Tournament Director (TM)

Bev Olson – Social Director (BO)

Ron Leung – Men’s League Director (RL)
Absent:  
Glenn Richards – Head Pro (GR)

Kenny Wong – Director at Large (KW)

Lawrence Kumar – Vice President (LK)

Approval of the Draft Agenda
· The agenda was approved.
Adoption of the Previous Minutes 

· The previous minutes were approved. 

New Business

Court Rental Discussion

· There was a general discussion as to whether S.F.U. should have been allowed to book time when the early birds were scheduled to play.  In future SFU will utilize morning court bookings that are not already booked. 
Student Memberships 

· The board voted in favour of a student membership category for next season.
· MH Report attached at the end of the minutes on fee structure, etc. 
Winter part time staff tennis benefits 
· Currently they have one booking a week for two hours.  Their guest may play free.
· The board made a decision that next season the one booking would continue.  They will only be able to book 5 days in advance and their guests will need to pay.  
Finance and Budget YTD
· LK finance report attached at the end of the minutes
· We will break even this year and be able to make a contribution to the bubble fund.  

Burnaby Tax Exemption Concerns 

· One of the Burnaby City counsellors questioned the stat on people who work in Burnaby.
· George and Mike will attend a meeting with the City of Burnaby on April 22nd. 
· Burnaby may not be in the running for an indoor tennis facility due to the cost of building on swamp land.
Burnaby Open Sponsorship and Shirt Update 

· George will be approaching groups for sponsorship of a trust fund to help juniors, purchase shirts, etc. 
· Shirts will cost $9.00 each 
· We require a budget for the Burnaby Open.  Bev, Glen and Tony will work on this.
· Tennis BC said they would help us.  They will need to be paid.  
AED Recertification requirement/budget

· Users must be recertified.  Action Item:  David will provide an update on the date that staff will receive training.
Society Act Requirement Update

· Mary typed and forwarded a word document of the current Burnaby Societies Act to David, Lawrence, Graham and George.  They will review the document and recommend the necessary changes.  We have two years to complete this.    
Glenn’s Excel update for revenue

· George will meet with him to discuss prior to bringing the info to the board.
President’s Report 

· Will start to look for options for the future new bubble as there are a number of options.  Eg.  Viewing area, etc.
Vice President’s Report 

· Report attached at the end of the minutes. 
Membership Director’s Report

· Report attached at the end of the minutes. 

Head Pro Report 

· Report attached to the minutes
Operations Director Report 
· Will find out when the courts will be cleaned on Thursday.
· The City gives us green boxes.  We could get someone to clean the courts once a week.
· There is an issue with the ball machine.  It keeps breaking down.  Action Item:  Graham will look into what it would cost to lease one. 
Club Manager Report 

· Report attached at the end of the minutes.
· Next year the club needs to record which city guests are from.  Burnaby members make up 49% of the membership total.
· The Board made a decision to make the guest fee $25.00 per court per hour for both prime and non-prime effective the next winter season. 
Social Director’s Report 

· March skills competition was cancelled due to lack of participants.  We will try again next year during a different time (many people were away during spring break)
· April social planned for April 29th.  Tennis, dinner and dance.

· No update on the Burnaby Open fundraising. 

Tournament Director Report 

· Tony has sent a letter to the neighbouring high schools in Burnaby.
· Bev and Tony will get letters off to the supermarkets for any guarantee of food donation.  The school sports day donations beat us to it last year. 
· He will look at getting a sign with the dates on it and putting up a Canadian flag.  
· Gary will organize the physiotherapist.  
Ladies League 

· The ladies spring league is starting up.  We have 2 teams:  The open team, captain Sarah Kadi and Division 4 night team, Captain Eva Lam.

· The team rosters are now set.  You can follow the Night 4 team here:

· http://www.tennisbc.tenniscores.com/team.php?team=1KG6UHbRSsA%3D
· You can follow the open team here:

http://www.tennisbc.tenniscores.com/team.php?team=xUSAwknVqlQ%3D
Men’s League 

· Peter Upper is the new captain of our B1 team and he is doing a great job.  Glen Richards is the A1 team captain.  League games have started in the first weekend of April. 
Junior Development 

· Danielle Tuthen made it to the finals of the U12 Indoor Nationals held in Calgary last weekend. 
· Larry Zhao got to the 3rd round of the U18s held in Toronto and Luka Vukovic – the brother of BTC member Dimitri, reached the U16 semis, held in Montreal.  BTC doubles team Raul Dubai and Eddie Wu reached the U16 quarterfinals.  The only win for the province was the U18 girls.  Quebec and Ontario teams were the big winners – as usual.  But BC was a strong 3rd.  
Next Meeting 

· May 11, 2016 at 6:00 p.m.
